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Ephraim Moravian Messenger  

News from the Open Door 
 

        “In Essentials, Unity;  In Non-Essentials, Liberty; In All Things, Love” 
 

Congregational Watchword for 2013 
                           “Now to him who by the power at work within us is able to  
accomplish abundantly far more than all we can ask or imagine, to him be glory 

in the church and in Christ Jesus to all generations, forever and ever.  Ephesians 3:20-21 

        March 2013 

  

“Go your way, eat the fat and drink sweet wine and send portions of them to those for 

whom nothing is prepared, for this day is holy to the Lord your God  

and do not be grieved, for the joy of the Lord is your strength” 

-Nehemiah 8:10 

 My classmates in seminary could not understand why I would want to serve in the 

Bronx - but New York was home to me.  I loved the sights and sounds.  It did not 

bother me to hear planes flying overhead or the train rattling along.  Most of the people 

in my congregation were immigrants.  I was not sensitive to their longings for home. If 

someone complained, I was apt to say ‘then go home,’ or, ‘you’re in this country now!’  I 

didn’t understand until I left New York permanently.  Although I’ve been away for over 

20 years, I still long for home - not the address, but the identification with my roots.  

I can empathize with the people in Nehemiah’s time.  They had lost their ancestral home 

generations before.  The language was gone, the customs were gone, yet they wanted to 

go home and reclaim their identity.  After rebuilding the walls of Jerusalem, getting 

houses built, and erecting a crude replica of the temple, they asked Ezra the priest to 

read the Torah to them.  Their reaction was one of grief - for all the lost years - and 

the seeming absence of God.  Ezra and Nehemiah had a strange reaction to their tears.  

They said, this day is holy… so… let’s party! 

 We usually don’t relate holiness to partying.  There are three things I learned 

from this passage: 

 1.  There are many things in this life to grieve over.  This is not saying that we 

ought not to cry, but it is saying that joy comes from a different source than circum-

stance - it comes from God.   

 2.  Every time we have worship here in Ephraim, we party afterwards - we call it 

fellowship hour - it is an important part of our life together, because we are sharing the 

joy and peace of God with each other. 

 3.  The most important thing I learned is that there are people who don’t have the 

means or the heart to party - the poor, the broken-hearted, people enveloped in de-

pressed circumstances.  It is our privilege to bring the party to them – by our acts of 

grace, by our prayers and by our compassion.  May those around us feel Joy as if in the 

very presence of God! 
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Ephraim Moravian Church’s New Historical 
Committee needs your help! 

Please look through your closets--drawers--attics--
cupboards--scrapbooks--and share what you may find. 
We would like pictures, news clippings, old programs 
and/or bulletins.....anything of the church that is of any 
historical significance.  It will be all returned to you. 
 

Call: Eunice Rutherford, Linda Carey, or Cici Mulliken 

Services 
March 3 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School, 10 a.m. Worship, Communion 

March 6 - 6:45 p.m. hymn sing and 7 p.m. Service, Gathering Room/The Meadows 

March 10 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School, 10 a.m. Worship, Joyful Noise 

 and Feed My People 

March 13 -   6:45 p.m. hymn sing and 7 p.m. Service, Gathering Room /The Meadows, 

March  17 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School, 10 a.m. Worship 

March  20 - 6:45 p.m. hymn sing and 7 p.m. Lenten Service at The Meadows  

March 24 - 9:00a.m. Sunday School, 10 a.m. Worship 

March 24 - 28 - Holy Week  & Maundy Thursday communion services here at 7 p.m. 

March 29 -  Good Friday readings, 2 p.m. 

March 31  - 6:00 a.m. Sunrise Service, 10 a.m. Easter Worship Service  

Hosts Needed for Evening Fellowship 
 

From Sunday, March 24—Thursday, March 28, we will be  

hosting a time of Fellowship after the 7 p.m. Holy Week  

reading services.  Our friends at Sister Bay Moravian will  

be joining us!  A sign up sheet will be posted.  On Maundy 

Thursday, we’d like to serve Hot Cross Buns!  Please sign up  

or call the church office if you can be of service. 

Baby Shower for Henry Bristol!  Please join us on March 17  

after the worship service to welcome Baby Henry to our church 

family.  We will be ‘showering’ Henry with Pampers Swaddlers 

brand diapers, baby shampoo and wipes.  There are bins in the 

upper parlor to receive your gift before March 17.  No need to 

wrap them! 
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TRUSTEES 

Natalie Neddersen  President:  
                                854-2121 

Funds: Investment Committee 

Building Interiors 

Hugh Mulliken        854-2336 

 Building Exterior 

Jim Sokolowski        839-9265 

Paul Burton          854-9506 

Grounds 

Kay Wilson          854-4612 

Cemetery 

Natalie Neddersen   854-2121 

YOUR BOARD MEMBERS 

Ephraim Moravian Church Office Hours 
 
 

PASTOR:  TUES - FRI   9 a.m. - 12 p.m. 

   MONDAY              Pastor’s Day Off 

SECRETARY: WED. - THURS.  9:30 a.m.—2:30 p.m. 

 

CELL NUMBER:       920-421-4042  The Church Phone does NOT ring in the parsonage.   

Please keep the Pastor’s Cell Phone handy for after hours.   

 

 

 ELDERS UPDATE:  The Board of Elders met on February 5.  The 
board is currently working on strengthening the time of fellowship.  
Discussions were held concerning the formation of a Men’s Fellow-
ship.  The Board will support that effort if any men see the need for 
one.  Since this meeting, we are saddened to report that Sister Sue 
Sherman will be unable to continue as an Elder due to illness.  We 
continue to uphold her in daily prayer. 
 
TRUSTEE UPDATE:  The Trustees met on February 14.  They walked 
through the Parsonage and the church building and made a list of all 
the work needed.  At the next meeting they will prioritize the list.  
Three people will be asked to form an Investment committee.  Once 
they have agreed their names will be published.  This committee will 
be tasked with advising the Trustees on invested funds.   

ELDERS 
Pastor Dawn Volpe, Chair 
Karen Ekberg, Vice-Chair 
           421-2553 
Pete Classen, Co-Secretary 
                                 839-2902 
George Carey, Co-Secretary  
                                 854-9253 
 
Paul Flottman           854-4780 
 

Elder for the month of: 
March…….. Pete Classen 
 

 
 
 

 

  

 

 

“Mt. Morris has been blessed many times over by groups 
that allow us to host their retreats, conferences, meetings, 
or special events. We also have literally hundreds of persons 
each year who help with volunteer kitchen help, mainte-
nance and firewood cutting, etc. We also have generous 
souls who help by sharing their hard earned dollars with a 
donation. We understand that each person has different 
means and a $100 donation for someone might translate to 
a $10 donation to someone else. We receive each gift as 
one from the heart and cherish it - large or small. Our Win-
ter Newsletter is on our website and lists all those persons 
who gave financially to Mt. Morris in 2012. Please take a few 
moments to take a look and read the entire newsletter while 
you're at it! Thank you for being a dear friend of Mt. Morris.”  

A Thank You 
from Mt. Morris 
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We’re  not the only 
ones who get “fed” 

at Ephraim  
Moravian Church! 

Habitat News… 
 
Rick Nelson and his crew arrived in Honduras after 20 hours of travel, 
endured several periods of heavy rain but mostly nice weather during 
their work there, and returned last week to snowy Wisconsin…. 
 
A playhouse is being constructed and used as a fundraiser later in the 

year.  If you’d like to help build it, call Marci or Rick at Habitat, 920-743-2869…. 
 
With two houses, several Brush with Kindness renovations, upcoming fundraisers and 
the ReStore to tend to, there are plenty of opportunities for service at Habitat. Call the 
number above if you can help.   

                     Flowers for Easter! 
 
It’s that time again!  If you’d like to buy some 
beautiful spring flowers that will adorn our  
Sanctuary For Easter (but you get to take 
home  afterwards), fill out the slip below and 
put it in  the church office with your check, 
$18 per pot.  Deadline:  March 18 ! 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------- 
YES, I would like ________ pots of flowers 
 
In memory of   
In honor of          (circle one) 
 
__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name ______________________________  Amount enclosed $__________ 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=4ogaGhQJUeq8cM&tbnid=PbWlZ8OIhHzeJM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.energyvanguard.com%2Fblog-building-science-HERS-BPI%2Fbid%2F55953%2FHabitat-for-Humanity-Leads-the
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 Thank You ... 
 ...To those serving Fellowship in February:  

Kay Wilson, Jim and Carol Sokolowski, Joyce & 
Glenn Gerdman and Diane Jacobson, and Joyce 
Jahn and Kaye Maher.  
 
...To those who helped set up, serve and clean up 
for the very well attended Shrove Tuesday Pan-
cake Supper!  As always, kudos to Bob Volpe for 

           excellent pancakes & sausages.  Thanks to the Lorenzes for their wonderful 
           maple syrup. 
 ...To the Shermans and Jane Olson for providing a wonderful Open Door 
 Lunch! 

A little boy opened the big family Bible. He was fascinated as he fingered through the 
old pages. Suddenly, something fell out of the Bible. He picked up the object and 

looked at it. What he saw was an old leaf that had been pressed in between the pages.   
'Mama, look what I found,' the boy called out.  

'What have you got there, dear?'  With astonishment in the young boy's voice, he an-
swered,  'I think it's Adam's underwear!'  

Martha and Phil Cherry Scholarship 

Attention Seniors!   Now is the time to apply for the Cherry Scholarship 
grant for your further education.  The requirements: 

* Applicant must be graduating/have graduated from a state-accredited high 
school and submit transcripts of their grades; 

*Two letters of recommendation must be submitted, one from a teacher and 
  one from an EMC member (not a relative); 
*A one-page essay must be submitted that sets forth the applicant’s career goals 

and reasons for seeking further education; 
*A paragraph on financial need must be provided, as well as information on extra-

curricular activities; 
*Provide 1-3 paragraphs on how EMC has made a difference in your life. 
 
Priorities given to applicants of Ephraim Moravian; if none, second priority is  
Sister Bay Moravian, then Sturgeon Bay Moravian; support is on a one-year  
basis but a recipient completing one year of study may apply for further support 
up to three years.  Church members pursuing graduate studies or other  
specialized post-baccalaureate degree may also apply. 
 

 Pick up an application packet in the church office!  Deadline for  
submissions is April 30, 2013, sent to Cherry Scholarship, PO Box 73,  
Ephraim, WI  54211 (or sealed applications may be dropped off in the  

church office with “Scholarship’ on the envelope). 
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Bible Study, Fridays at 10 a.m. 

 

March 1 - 22 will focus on “a modern review  
of the  Ten Commandments” 

 
(Break from March 29 through April 5  

before spring studies begin) 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Didn’t get your picture taken during our  
Church Directory dates in December? 

We have July 19 and 20 scheduled for our last photography 
dates.  See our sign-up sheet in the Fellowship Hall! 

 

Sunday Morning 

“Coffee Clatch” 

 

9:00—9:45 a.m. 

Pastor’s Office 

March—April 

 

Regular Coffee  

offered (for those 

experiencing caffeine 

withdrawal!)  Browse 

the library or just 

relax before worship 

begins. 
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March Birthdays 
Kevin Horvath...1 
Ted Hoeppner...4 
Scott Weborg...5 
Brent Bristol… 6 
Priscilla Krist...12 
Bernice Koehler...18 
Sydney Heim...20 
Peter Classen...21 
Cathie Gelhaar...23 
Jane Olson...23 
Mitchell Weborg...24 
Roger Larson...25 
Michael Weborg...26 
Donna Nelson……27 
Nancy Christofferson...27 
Kelly Schuder...30 

 
March Anniversaries 

Liz and Jack Opitz –  March 26, 1983 

We are sorry if we omitted or listed incor-
rectly someone’s name from the list.   

Please call the church office (854-2804) or 
email us at 

(worship@ephraimmoravian.org ) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lent & Easter 
 

Lenten Services  
February 20 and 27 
March 6, 13, and 20  

6:45 p.m. Hymn Sings and 
7 p.m. Services 

Gathering Room at 
The Meadows, Sister Bay 

 
Holy Week - 7 p.m. Sun. --Thurs 

2 p.m. readings - Friday 
Ephraim Sanctuary 

 
Easter 

Sunrise Service at 6 a.m.  
followed by Breakfast 

10:00 a.m. Worship 

 

Christian Sympathy 

Is Extended to: 

 

Doris Price on the death  

of her husband, Bill 

Glenn Gerdman, on the death  

of his sister, Pat Anderson 

 

Prayers: 

For Sue Sherman as she  

undergoes cancer treatments 

 

May the God of all comfort 
strengthen and sustain each one 

  

 
 
 
 

Join us at 

Scandia 

Village 

Nursing Home 

 

Monday 

March 4, 2013 

2:00 p.m. 

 

To celebrate 

Ted Hoeppner’s 

94th birthday! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1  

10 a.m.     

Bible Study 

2 

3 

9 am Sunday 

School 

10 am w/ 

Communion 

Joint Board 

after church 

4 

2:00 p.m.  

Ted Hoeppner 

Birthday 

Party Scandia  

Village 

5 

5 p.m. 

Elders 

                       

6 

12 noon  

Lunch at Sister 

Bay Moravian 

6:45 pm hymn 

sing, 7 pm 

service at the 

Meadows 

7 

 

5 p.m.  

Trustees 

8 

10 a.m. 

Bible study 

9 

10 

9 am Sunday 

School 

10 am 

Worship 

 

11 

 

 

 

12 

                       

 

 

13 

6:45 pm hymn 

sing, 

7 pm service 

at the 

Meadows 

14 

 

 

15 

 

10 a.m. 

Bible study 

16 

 

17 

9 am Sunday 

School 

10 am 

Worship-- 

11 am - Baby 

Henry 

Shower! 

18 

 

 

19 20 

12 noon 

Open Door 

Luncheon 

6:45 pm hymn 

sing & 

Lenten Service 

7 pm ,  

Meadows 

21 22 

10 a.m. 

Bible study 

23 

24 

 

9 am Sunday 

School 

10 am 

Worship 

7 p.m. Holy 

Week Readings 

25 

 

Holy Week 

Readings  

7 p.m. 

 

26 

5 pm 

Loaves & 

Fishes 

  

7 p.m. 

Holy Week 

Readings 

27 

Holy Week 

Readings 

7 pm  

28 

7 p.m. 

Maundy Thurs-

day  

service  

29 

 

2 p.m. Good 

Friday 

readings 

30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

( 

March 2013  

31 

Easter  

Sunday 

6 a.m. Service 

& Breakfast, 

10 a.m.  

Worship 
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Ephraim Moravian Church 
P.O. Box 73  
Ephraim, Wisconsin 54211 

 
                                            

 

POSTAL WORKER: Thank you for delivering this to: 

 

 

 

 

 

March 2013 Newsletter 

 
Ephraim Moravian Church  -   PO Box 73, 9970 Moravia Street  - Ephraim, WI 54211 -  920-854-2804 

Website:  www.ephraimmoravian.org   
  

General Correspondence: worship@ephraimmoravian.org 
 

Visit us on Facebook! 

 
 
 

Easter Sunday 
March 31, 2013 

 
6 a.m. Sunrise 

Service & Breakfast 
 

10 a.m.  
Easter Worship 

 
 

 


